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The Outreach 

 
2017 

                         

          The Faith Fellowship Parish newsletter serving families & friends of:                                                                                                       
 

 

 

                                      

Trinity Office:                               Wisner Office: 
Reverend Les Parmenter                        Pastor Coral Parmenter 

pastorparmenter@hotmail.com               coralparmenter@gmail.com 

Phone: 402-372-2271                               Phone: 402-529-6011 

Parsonage Phone: 402-529-3290     Email: office@faithfellowshipparish.org 

Worship broadcast on CableOne - Channel 11 - Monday - 9am 

Facebook: Trinity Church ucc/umc at West Point, NE  and Wisner UMCC 

Website: www.faithfellowshipparish.org 

Church Conference affiliate websites: 

UMC: www.greatplainsumc.org        UCC: www.uccnebraska.org 
 

You should be known for the beauty that comes from within, the beauty of a gentle and quiet 

spirit, which is so precious to God.  1 Peter 3:4  

Beemer UMC 
519 3rd Street 

Beemer, NE  68716 

Saturday Worship, 5:30pm 

Trinity UMC/UCC 
900 E Decatur Street 

West Point, NE  68788 

Sunday Worship, 10:30am 

 

Wisner UMCC 
916 Ave F 

Wisner, NE  68791 

Sunday Worship, 10:00am 

 

mailto:office@faithfellowshipparish.org
http://www.greatplainsumc.org/
http://www.uccnebraska.org/
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from  our p astorsõ desk.... 

 

In Isaiah 43:18-19a God says “Forget the former things; do not dwell on the past.  See, I am doing a 
new thing!” 
 
In recent days, and at the request of the Elkhorn Valley District Superintendent, Rev. Eldon Davis, we 
read ά¢ƘŜ tŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘέ by Mike Slaughter.  This book is based on four (4) areas of focus defined 
by the 2008 General Conference of The United Methodist Church as a way to revitalize the church on 
every level.  The four areas are:  Developing Principled Christian Leaders, Engaging in Ministry with the 
Poor, Creating New and Renewed Congregations, and Improving Global Health.   
 
Mr. Slaughter’s work gives fresh insight into using these areas as a springboard to change the mindset 
from one of a consumer mentality to one that is missional.   
 
At the same time, the Great Plains United Methodist Conference has announced changes in its 
organizational structure.  With four District Superintendents retiring this year in the Great Plains 
Conference, the decision has been made to not replace them.  Instead some of the current District 
Superintendents are being assigned more responsibilities.  Our DS will now, in addition to his current 
responsibilities in the Elkhorn Valley District, will share the DS responsibilities in the Great West 
District with the Hays District DS.  Rev. Eldon’s work area now literally stretches from Iowa to 
Wyoming.  This means that we all will be doing church differently.  God is doing a new thing. 
 
One of the ways is that we are shifting our focus away from how many members are on the 
membership list to what is our average worship attendance (AWA).  Recently Bishop Saenz noted that 
being in worship twice a month is now considered regular attendance by many people.  One result of 
this change is that some congregations are doing better than we thought, and some of us have a bit of 
work to do.   In addition, we are shifting our focus away from how many people are doing 
service/mission work to how many people are being ministered to.   
 
There are other ideas in discussion and there are many questions to be answered.  Together we will 
work to find the answers and together we will work with God in this new thing that God is doing.   
 
May God continue to bless us. 
Pastor Coral and Rev Les     
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March - 2017 - Birthdays & Anniversaries 

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat  

   1 

 

2 

Larry/Marleen 

Freyermuth, B 

3 

 

4 

 

5 

Lizzie Vogt, T 

6 

 

7 

 

8 

Mark 

Herzinger, B 

9 

Pastor Coral 

Arline Lurz, B  

Kari Case, T 

Darren/Nichole 

Chambliess, T 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

Roni Peck, W 

Sutton Bellar, 

W 

13 

Linda Hansen, 

T 

14 

Larry Long, B  

Kennedy 

Baumert, T 

Jared/Patricia 

Lierman 

15 

 

16 

Rick/Susan 

Hicks, T 

 

17  

Aaron Cox, W 

Pat 

Schlickbernd, 

T 

 

 

18 

Presley Vogt, T 

 

19 

Larry 

Freyermuth, B 

 

20 

Tom Schantz, 

W 

 

21 

Steve/Karen 

Meier, W 

 

22 

Gerald 

Herzinger, B 

 

23 

 

24 

 

25 

Mike/Nancy 

Glaubius, W 

26 

Jill Redmond, 

T 

 

27 

Emily Lenox, 

W 

 

28 

 

29 30 

Danika 

Alexander, W 

Steve Meier, W 

 

31 

MacKenna 

Larson, T 
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Calendar of Events  March 2017  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

  1  Trinity: Lenten 

Supper 6:30pm, 

Worship 7pm 

Wisner: 

Coffee 10am 

Quilters 12:30pm 

No Kids Church  

Lenten Worship 

6:30pm 

2 

Wisner:  

Lenten 

Breakfast  

6:30am 

AA 7:30pm 

3 

Trinity: Lenten 

Breakfast at 

Grace Lutheran 

6:30am 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

4 

Wisner: 

H.I.S. 9:30am 

Beemer: 

Worship   

5:30pm 

5 

Trinity:   

Sunday school 

9:15am  

Worship 10:30am 

Disciple Bible 

Study II, 7pm 

Wisner: 

Worship 10am 

Col. Haven 1pm 

6  

Trinity: Troopers/ 

Coffee 9am 

Quilters 1pm 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

7  

Trinity:  

Bible Study 9am 

Wisner: 

Bible Study 

4:30pm 

  

 

8 Trinity: Prayers 

& Cares 4:30pm 

Choir 5:30, Lenten 

Supper 6:30pm 

Worship 7pm 

Wisner: 

Coffee 10am 

Quilters 12:30pm 

Kids Church 3:45 

Premier Estates 

4pm 

9  

Trinity: 

Trustees 7pm 

Wisner:  

Lenten 

Breakfast 

6:30am 

UCW 1:30pm 

AA 7:30pm       

10 

Trinity: Lenten 

Breakfast at 

Grace Lutheran 

6:30am 

 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

11  

Beemer: 

Worship  

5:30pm 

 

12    Daylight 

Savings Begins 
Trinity:   

Sunday school 

9:15am  

Worship 10:30am 

Disciple Bible 

Study II, 7pm 

Wisner: 

Worship 10am 

Wisner Care 

Center 1pm 

13 

Trinity: Troopers/ 

Coffee 9am 

Quilters 1pm 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

14  

Trinity:  

Bible Study 9am 

Wisner: 

Bible Study 

4:30pm 

 

15   

Trinity: 

Prayers & Cares 

4:30pm, Choir 

5:30pm Lenten 

Supper 6:30pm 

Worship 7pm 

Council 7:30pm  

Wisner:  

Coffee 10am,  

Quilters 12:30pm  

Kids Church 

3:45pm 

16  

Wisner:  

Lenten 

Breakfast 

6:30am 

AA 7:30pm 

 

17  

Trinity: Lenten 

Breakfast at 

Grace Lutheran 

6:30am 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

 

18  

Mobile Food 

Pantry at 

Trinity 9am 

 

Beemer: 

Worship  

5:30pm 

 

19  

Trinity:   

Sunday school 

9:15am  

Worship 10:30am 

Disciple Bible 

Study II, 7pm 

Wisner: 

Worship 10am 

20 

Trinity: Troopers/ 

Coffee 9am  

Quilters 1pm 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

 

21  

Trinity:  

Bible Study 9am  

Wisner: 

Bible Study 

4:30pm 

Trustees 6pm 

22 Trinity: 

Prayers & Cares 

4:30pm Lenten 

Supper 6:30pm 

Worship 7pm 

Wisner:  

Coffee 10am  

Quilters 12:30pm 

Kids Church 

3:45pm  

23  

Wisner:  

Lenten 

Breakfast 

6:30am 

AA 7:30pm 

24  

Trinity: Lenten 

Breakfast at 

Grace Lutheran 

6:30am 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

25  

Beemer: 

Worship  

5:30pm 

 

26 

Trinity:   

Sunday school 

9:15am  

Worship 10:30am 

Disciple Bible 

Study II, 7pm 

Wisner: 

Worship 10am 

27  

Trinity: Troopers/ 

Coffee 9am  

Quilters 1pm 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm  

Book Buzz 5pm 

28  

Trinity:  

Bible Study 9am 

Wisner: 

Bible Study 

4:30pm 

29  

Trinity: Prayers 

& Cares 4:30pm 

Lenten Supper 

6:30pm Worship 

7pm  

Wisner:  

Coffee 10am  

Quilters 12:30pm 

No Kids Church 

30 

Wisner: 

Lenten 

Breakfast 

6:30am 

AA 7:30pm 

31 

Trinity: Lenten 

Breakfast at 

Grace Lutheran 

6:30am 

Wisner: 

Quilters 12:30pm 

 

 

Save the Date 
Rummage Sale 

at Trinity – 

May 31 – June 2 
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                                                                                         A A Super 

H.I.S (Hands In Service) will be meeting Saturday March 4th at 9:30am.  Come join us to sew Rare Bears 

for kids with rare diseases.  Bring you sewing machine, supplies and your lunch and join us for a productive 

day.  òTime is your most precious gift because you only have a set amount of it.  You can make more money, but you 
canõt make more time.  When you give someone your time, you are giving them a portion of your life that youõll never 

get back.  Your time is your life.  That is why the greatest gift you can give someone is your time.ó   - Rick Warren       

  
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  
 

Wisner Book Buzz  participants will read A Year in Provence by author Peter Mayle this 

month. In this witty and warm-hearted account, author Peter Mayle tells what it is like to 

realize a long-cherished dream and actually move into a 200-year-old stone farmhouse in 

the remote country of the Lubéron with his wife and two large dogs. He endures January's 

frosty mistral as it comes howling down the Rhône Valley, discovers the secrets of goat 

racing through the middle of town, and delights in the glorious regional cuisine. A Year in 

Provence transports us into all the earthy pleasures of Provençal life and lets us live 

vicariously at a tempo governed by seasons, not by days. Sound intriguing? Join the gals for 

Book Buzz at 5pm, on the fourth Monday each month, for some great reading and sharing! 

 

   

 
 
 

Prayers & Cares  meets each Wednesday 

at 4:30pm at Trinity Church. Can we pray 

for you? All prayer requests are kept 

confidential and will not be shared 

outside the group without consent.  

 

The Wisner United 

Church Women 

held a work day at 

the church last 

month.  After a 

brief business 

discussion, Laura 

Franchini showed 

them how to cut, 

sew and finish 

pocket organizers 

for a bed, chair or 

sofa.  Some of the 

organizers will be 

given to shut- ins, 

and others will be 

sold at the annual 

bazaar in October. 

The gals enjoyed a 

dessert of coffee, 

brownies and ice 

cream, provided by 

Sandy Sassaman. 

UCW will meet 

next on Thursday, 

March 9 – 1:30pm. 
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Trinity Church held their first annual “Stock-the-Shelves” shower, after the worship service, on Sunday, 

February 19.  Invited and hosted by the Growth/Outreach/Membership committee, church members filled the 

shelves with cleaning supplies, coffee, paper plates, towels, napkins and bath tissue, brooms, paring knives, 

peelers and spatulas for the kitchen, and copy paper and postage stamps for the office.  It was a great success – 

we want to extend a huge THANK YOU to everyone for their generous donations!  The committee served the 

shower guests a lite lunch of sloppy joes, chips, relishes, dessert and beverage.   

 

             
 

Wisner Quilterõs Corneréé.We recently finished a very colorful Grandmotherôs Flower Garden. 

The owner had wanted us to quilt 1/4 inch around each hexagon. After only a few stitches and a couple of 

broken needles, we realized we were pushing through through 4 layers. (the 1/2 inch  turned under area of  

every hexagon hadn’t been trimmed, so it became  one  stitch at a time.  Although we expected it would take   

us a couple of months, it was finished in 5 weeks.  This quilt is now our “winner” of the coveted most difficult 

quilt we have ever done award.  ñThe Big Black Quiltò has held that honor for 27+ years.  

 

In the fall of 1989, I began as an apprentice, with The UMCC Quilters, working on The Sampler I had made, 

using our daughter’s left-over 4-H sewing fabrics.  Our next quilt that fall was made by Gladys Dinklage’s 

cousin?, whose  son had asked his mother to make him a quilt.  Although she had never pieced a quilt before, 

he chose the challenging pattern, and selected black for the dominant fabric, pink and teal for the pieced lilies 

and black thread for quilting.  Laura had joined the group and helped chalk mark lots and lots of feathers.  Not 

only chalk but also black dye rubbed off on our hands and we were relieved when the last stitch was put into 

that queen or maybe king size quilt.  We are now working on the fifth and last of Velma’s quilts.  It is kind of 

bittersweet   (even the colors), knowing this is the last quilt that will have a line of quilting close to the edge, to 

keep the bugs out. She shared the story that when they quilted at her old church in Concord, at the end of  the 

day they took the quilt out of the frame, rolled it up and laid it on the  floor, so each quilt had that extra row of 

quilting, just in case. We will think of her each time we put a new quilt in the frame.  

 

The robins are returning, geese are heading north, the tulips & allium are poking through, trees are cautiously 

sending out the first buds, the days are longer and we look forward to spring.     Ina 
 

Wisner UCWééNine UCW ladies met for a winter workday on Feb 9 at 1:00. Due to 

icy conditions we did hand work and left our sewing machines at home. We 

discussed some i deas for the fall bazaar -  pros and cons of new ideas.  Sandy 

Sassaman served lunch.  The next meeting will be March 9 at 1:30 with Marion 

Pestel serving.  Submitted by Tonya Breitkreutz, President  
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Just a few reminder sé.. 
 
The second session of Disciple Bible Study  begins on Sunday, March 5 at Trinity Church.  
Each lesson will be on Sunday evening, 7pm.  
 
Tuesday morning Womenõs Bible Study is starting ôJeremiah ð Daring to Hope in an Unstable 
Worldõ.  Call Nancy Nelson for details and to order a workbook.   
 
We are in the Lenten season! Join us each Wednesday evening at Trinity Church for a Lenten 
supper  at 6:30 and Lenten worship service a t 7pm.  
 
Join us Thursday mornings  - 6:30am  - Wisner UMCC for Lenten Breakfast .  
                                                                      (Mar ch  2 ð Apr il  13)  
 
Join us Friday mornings  - 6:30am  - Grace Lutheran in West Point for Lenten Breakfast .   
                                                                        (March 3 ð April 7)  

Trinity 
     Liturgist: Steve Blocher 

     Ushers: Roger & Connie Paus  

     Greeter: Virginia Frye 

     Camera: Jackie Blocher 

     Power Point: Jane Zimmerman  

     

     Coffee Fellowship: 

     March 5:   Kara Baumert 

March 12: Sue Case 

March 19: Nichole Chambliess 

March 26: Lynne Faltys 

  

       
      

   
 

                            Wisner 

Liturgist: Leigh Ann Glaubius 

Ushers: Kurt & Robin Pestel 

Greeters: Jeremy & Jennifer Cleveland 

Acolytes:  Carter Cleveland & Trey Stewart 

Media:  Audrey Glaubius 

Contact Person: Beth Meyer 

Wisner Care Center:  
                           Rich & Laura Franchini 

 

                          Beemer 

Liturgist:  Bill Drake or Chris Recker 
 

 Serving Schedule for the Wednesday Lenten Suppers at Trinity: 

March 1     Guild 

March 8     Diaconate/Music 

March 15   Wisner 

March 22   Sunday School 

March 29   Trustees 

April 5       Growth/PPRC 


